NAIT ACADEMIC STAFF ASSOCIATION

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

Virtual Teams Meeting 
December 16, 2020
Present:
G. Cutting, P. Hawrysz, T. Needham, J.P Prevost, M. Simmons, D. Ye, B. Scott,  



G. Wilson (ex-officio)
Recorder:
L. Bjorkquist

1. Call to Order: G. Cutting called the meeting to order at 3:21 pm. 
2. Approval of the Minutes:

MOTION 2020/21-COMM-08:
Moved by P. Hawrysz, seconded by T. Needham:


That the minutes of November 18, 2020 be approved as distributed. Carried

3. Social Media:  P. Hawrysz will send a soft launch of the Facebook site to committee members during the holiday break for testing,
4. Share the Warmth: 
NOTICE:  Responsibility for the Annual Share the Warmth Campaign duties including the budget, all publications and donations fall under the mandate of the Communications Committee. No donation will be dispersed to any charity that has not been first endorsed and authorized unanimously by the committee members.
G. Cutting reported that the MSC has donated their annual NAIT Children’s Christmas Party budget allotment of $4,500.00 equally to our four charities: Bissell Centre, McCauley Foot Clinic, Elizabeth Fry Society and Hope Mission. NAIT administration has also again donated $650.00 towards this year’s campaign.

MOTION 2020/21-COMM-09:
Moved by D. Ye, seconded by M. Simmons:

That the Communications Committee authorize the purchase $650.00 worth of Save-On Food Gift cards and to donate $325.00 each to Bissell and Hope Mission on behalf of the 2020 Share the Warmth campaign. Carried

ACTION:
NASA to process and mail four cheques of $1125; one each for Bissell, Hope Mission, Elizabeth Fry and Boyle Foot Clinic on behalf of the MSC for their 2020 donation to Share the Warmth.

NASA to purchase and distribute equally $650 worth of Save-on-Food Gift cards to Bissell and Hope Mission.

NASA to forward the receipt for $650 worth of Save-on-Food Gift Cards to NAIT Administration for their 2020 donation to Share the Warmth.
5. Intercom Stats: Provided for information.

6. Business Arising:  
a. Fall Break Survey: The fall break is scheduled to occur during the Remembrance Day week. P. Hawrysz shared the 2020/2021 academic calendar. There is some frustration as this removes more time from classroom instruction. 
As described in the preamble of the survey, written comments would not be disseminated, only the statistical results. 

It was also noted that an Instagram message was sent to students about a soft start to classes in the New Year with a date of January 11, 2021.
ACTION:
G. Cutting to prepare an article on the Fall Break for the next issue of Intercom in 2021.

G. Cutting and the members discussed the impact of the ‘bonus day’ offered by management prior to the holiday break. It was noted that this will increase stress to instructors and their administrative supports as they will have one day less to complete and submit marking, and the subsequent entering of those marks.
b. Contest Prizes:  G. Cutting noted that all the gift cards have been sent to the winners either by mail or by email. 
B. Scott asked if there had been any negative feedback. G. Cutting noted that one email and one comment were negative but encompassed the overall budget spending of the Association for items such as contests, socials and speakers. An email was sent noting that these activities fall under the mandates of the Communications and Membership Services and that their budgets, along with all of NASA’s budget lines were open for discussion at the extremely well attended on-line Budget Town hall and had no issues raised with those parts of the budget. The annual budget of the Association was also approved by the membership at the AGM.
Point of Order: It was noted that the email motion of September 23, 2020 of the Communications Committee authorizing the purchase of the Contests gift card prizes was not read in the committee minutes.

ACTION:
L. Bjorkquist to ensure that the email motion of September 23, 2020 is amended to the October 22, 2020 Communications Committee minutes.

7. New Business
a.
NASA Logo: Defer to January meeting

b. Stress and Wellbeing Survey: The committee discussed some of the over 500 comments contained in the survey and the statistical results. It was agreed to send the statistical results to the membership on December 17, 2020.
· The responsibility of the instructor to do the contact tracing. P. Hawrysz noted that a lot of information has been posted on NAIT’s webpages regarding protocols for covid notifications and contact tracing. 

· There were many that truly enjoy working from home and hope it can continue where possible.
· Many are struggling not being in the face to face classroom environment, where on-line just does not work well or where their home environment/workspace is not ideal or unsuitable. 

· The additional administrative tasks and new technologies have substantially increased the workload of our members.
· Higher number than expected of contracts taken

· High instances of administrative and technological difficulties

· Some happy with the improvements to Moodle; though there are still some issues it is less work for instructors overall
· High number for the wellbeing/activity question

· If more time is given to develop online programming the results would be better

· Many missing the instant/written in-class student feedback

· Overall, staff and students are in two groups; those doing well with online instruction and those who aren’t

ACTION:
Committee members to review their assigned comments and prepare main points, messaging and recommendations from the 2020 Wellbeing survey and send to L. Bjorkquist by January 11, 2021.
ACTION:
L. Bjorkquist to send the statistical results from the 2020 Wellbeing survey to the membership on December 17, 2020.

c. Budget Update:  Provided for information. It was noted that the NASA Member Recognition event is tentatively scheduled for April 2021.
The committee discussed the concerns from members regarding the deduction of home expenses for the upcoming tax season. It was noted that G. Wilson had sent an all member email with a form to all members for their information. A virtual session on tax planning for home office expenses in January would be timely and a benefit to members.

ACTION:
L. Bjorkquist to contact an in-house tax expert to suggest a speaker to present a virtual tax session for members in the New Year 2021.

d. Legal: G. Wilson joined the meeting at 4:09 (during the survey discussion) and is reflected here.
Due to the change in status from Association to Union, it was agreed that several changes are required to the Constitution, Policy Bylaws and NASA’s website to address the changes and other concerns brought forward by NASA’s legal team that would require approval by membership at a Special meeting.
e. Adjournment:
MOTION 2020/21-COMM-10:
Moved by P. Hawrysz:

That the meeting adjourn. Carried

Meeting ended at 5:07 pm.

____________________________

Gordon Cutting, VP and Chair

Communications Committee
Comm. Minutes – December 16, 2020





